
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Information is preliminary and subject to change. 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 
INCIDENT TYPE:  DATE/TIME REPORTED:  

DUI and Child Endangerment January 4, 2022 at 1521 hours 

INCIDENT NUMBER:  LOCATION:  

22BU000173 Ethan Allen Parkway, Burlington 

INVESTIGATOR:  INVESTIGATOR CONTACT:  

Cpl. K. Wilson (#263) (802) 540-2263 

AUTHOR:  APPROVED BY: 

Sgt. Michael Henry Lt. Nguyen 

SUSPECT:  AGE: SUSPECT ADDRESS: 

Jacquelyn Perron 36 Burlington 

SUSPECT DISPOSITION:    

Arrested for suspicion of Driving Under the Influence of Alcohol and Child Endangerment 

 

NARRATIVE: 

 

On January 4, 2022 at approximately 1521 hours, Burlington Police Department received a 911 

call reporting that a vehicle being operated by a female had nearly hit multiple cars and struck a 

curb at the Miller Center located on Gosse Court. There was also information that the female 

picked up a child at the Miller Center. 

 

Officers located the vehicle being driven on Ethan Allen Parkway, observed it being driven in an 

erratic manner, and conducted a traffic stop. The operator, Jacquelyn Perron, 36, performed 

roadside standardized field sobriety tests. She was then taken into custody for suspicion of 

driving under the influence of alcohol. A three-year-old child who was present in the vehicle was 

released to a relative at the scene. Ms. Perron was processed at the police department and 

registered a BAC of 0.344. State law defines operating a vehicle under the influence of alcohol 

as having a BAC of 0.08. 

 

Ms. Perron was released on a citation to appear in Chittenden County Superior Court on January 

25, 2022, at 0815 hours to answer charges of DUI and Child Endangerment. 

 

Anyone with additional information about this incident is asked to contact the Burlington Police 

Department at (802) 658-2704. 


